
Dear Requester,  
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information Request. 
 
The Councils Response is as follows: 
 

•         Do you currently manage your car parking inhouse or do you contract to a third party?  
 
We have a mix of in-house and private sector. 
 

•         If you do employ a parking operator to manage your parking services, who is your 
current parking provider? 

 
NSL Services provide our enforcement staff. Our parking service though is a mix of public and private 
sector.  
 

•         Do you or the third party manage parking services for both on and off-street parking? 
 
We have a mix of public and private sector but the County Council is not directly responsible for any 
off-street parking.  
 

•         What is the exact date your current contract/s terminate? 
 
For NSL Services, December 2021. 
 

•         Does the Local Authority receive the income generated from the parking and notice 
charges or does the income go to a third party?  

 
The Local Authority. 
 

•         Please confirm the revenue amount generated from the third-party provider if there is 
one? 

 
NSL do not generate revenue-they issue PCNs in the name of the Local Authority that then are paid 
or challenged with the Local Authority. 
 

•         What are the key challenges that the Local Authority face with regards to the parking 
provision?  

 
There are no objectively approved greed challenges that could be regarded as ‘information’ in this 
context.  
 

•         Can you confirm the expenditure on maintenance for the car park equipment by year 
over the last three years?  

 
As above, the County Council is not responsible for car parks or car park equipment. 
 

•         Overall what was the profit generated by the Local Authority after the cost of 
maintaining and staffing the car park by year for the last three years? 



 
As above. 

•         How many spaces are there? Please break down by location 
 
As above. 

•         Do you have a pay by phone option? If so, who? 

No. 

I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.   
 
Kind Regards 
 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
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